
   

Year 4 in the spotlight:  

Did you know that every child in Year 4 gets the 

opportunity to learn a musical instrument? They can 

choose from the violin, viola and cello, and have weekly 

lessons from a specialist teacher every Friday. They have 

learnt several pieces already this year as well as how  

to read music! At the moment, the  

children are working in groups to  

compose their own pieces of  

music! Amazing!! 
 

Attendance: 

 

Attendance has dropped a little this week!  

Down to 94.4%!!  

We really want to be above 95% every week so please 

try to get your child to school EVERY DAY! 

 

This week’s class winners were: 
 

Abbey Campus – Oak class with 97.1% 

Highfields Campus – Cypress class with 99% 
 

 

Dunkirk in Detail  

Whole School News:  

Next week is the Year 6  

end of primary school SAT  

tests. The children have  

worked so hard all year to  

get ready for these tests  

and we wish them all the best of luck. 

The have: 

• a spelling, grammar and 

punctuation test on Monday 

• a reading test on Tuesday 

• two maths tests on Wednesday 

• and a maths test of Thursday. 

The children will have a pizza and ten-

pin bowling treat on Friday morning to 

say ‘well done’ to them. 
 

 

Don’t Forget: 

Bullying in totally unacceptable! 

Bullying is any repeated behaviour that 

intentionally hurts someone else. It can 

be physically or emotionally hurtful, or 

both, and can happen anywhere. 

 

If you feel that your child is being 

bullied, then there’s a really useful guide 

at: 

https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent

/parents-a-z-mental-health-

guide/bullying/ 

 

And, of course, talk to  

use immediately! 

 
 
 

Coming up: 

13th May - Conkers meeting for 

Abbey’s families at 3pm 
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